
RESOLUTION APPROVING THE CITY OF WHITEWATER ADJUSTED URBAN AREA BOUNDARY 

  

 

WHEREAS, the City of Whitewater was designated by the Governor of the State of Wisconsin for the 

purpose of carrying out cooperative, comprehensive, and continuing urban transportation planning in 

the City of Whitewater; and 

 

WHEREAS, metropolitan transportation planning, including the establishment of adjusted urban area 

boundaries and metropolitan planning area boundaries, is required of metropolitan planning 

organizations by U.S. Department of Transportation regulations implementing Title 23, United States 

Code (Federal Aid Highway Acts) and Title 49, United States Code (Federal Transit Act, as amended); and 

 

WHEREAS, the Federal Highway Administration allows states to adjust the census-defined urban area 

boundaries for planning and funding purposes; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation, every 10 years following the release of 

decennial census data, lead a process to adjust Census-defined Urban Area Boundaries (UABs) within the 

state, in conjunction with the respective office of the Federal Highway Administration; and 

 

WHEREAS, after review by local municipalities, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation, and the 

Federal Highway Administration, the proposed adjusted Urban Area Boundary has been found to be 

justified; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Wisconsin Department of Transportation will, after local municipality approval of the 

boundary, submit the proposed adjusted urban area boundary to the respective FHWA division office; 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City of Whitewater informs the Wisconsin Department of 
Transportation that the Adjusted Urban Area Boundary as reflected in the attached map is hereby 
approved and adopted. 
 
Resolution introduced by Councilmember     who moved its adoption.  Seconded by 
Councilmember     
 
AYES:  Councilmembers         NOES:      ABSENT:  
   ADOPTED:      
 
 
 
______________________________________    __________________________________ 

 
 
John Weidl, City Manager    Heather Boehm, City Clerk  

 


